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Aguilera, Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre
Date: Friday, January 11, 2019 3:33:49 PM
Attachments: Delegation-draft_final.docx

SHealthCent19011115380.pdf
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Hi Gabrielle,
Here is a copy of our presentation (inserted and attached) + Claudio Aguilera’s
letter of support.  It’s possible that Meredith Martin (Snuneymuxw FN) might

be assisting with the facilitation of our March 4th workshop –“Paddling
Together”  but to date have not received confirmation from Kathi Camilleri so
have not mentioned this in the presentation.  We will not be reading Claudio’s
letter during our presentation – just referring to it so would appreciate your
ensuring that Mayor Krog and Councillors receive  a copy of it.  (If I should
email them a copy, please let me know.
Thank you for all your assistance,
Lynn Burrows
250 753-3942
 
 
 

Revision Jan 11th, 1:00 a.m. .   (as mentioned, Kathi will try to let me
know today if Meredith Martin (Snuneymuxw FN) will be helping her
facilitate on March 4th.)
 
 
Your Honour Mayor Krog, and Nanaimo City Councillors:     
 
Our delegation consists of Joan Hunting and myself (Lynn Burrows)
from Brechin United Church Mission and Outreach Team. Unfortunately
Claudio Aguilera from Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre
(partnering with us) was unable to be a part of our delegation but has
sent his letter of support that already has been provided to you.
 
It is an honour to come before you this evening to request your financial
support for the continuation of a series of workshops regarding the
important issue of  Reconciliation – something I know most of you
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Your Honour Mayor Krog, and Nanaimo City Councillors:     



Our delegation consists of Joan Hunting and myself (Lynn Burrows) from Brechin United Church Mission and Outreach Team. Unfortunately Claudio Aguilera from Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre (partnering with us) was unable to be a part of our delegation but has sent his letter of support that already has been provided to you. 



It is an honour to come before you this evening to request your financial support for the continuation of a series of workshops regarding the important issue of Reconciliation – something I know most of you (perhaps all of you) hold dear to your hearts. 





This past October, after a highly successful Reconciliation Workshop -  “Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village”, facilitated by professional Kathi Camilleri,  Tillicum Lelum and  Brechin United’s Outreach team are  seeking to continue our partnership for 5 additional Reconciliation Workshops throughout 2019. These workshops will have a very positive impact in our City of Nanaimo and beyond.  Tillicum Lelum will continue to provide its space free of charge (although the first workshop will be held at Bowen Park clubhouse).  Financial assistance is needed for facilitation, refreshments and lunch during the workshops, along with a few necessary supplies. Our delegation today is requesting $10,000.00 to cover these costs throughout 2019. 



The first workshop (”Paddling Together”) scheduled for Monday, March 4th will provide follow-up for the highly successful “Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village” held in October and will consist primarily of participants of that October workshop. 57 people attended and at the end of the day’s event, 48 of the 48 participants who completed evaluation surveys, indicated that “the workshop met or exceeded their expectations”.  Many of the respondents indicated a desire for further workshops.  Our plans are for 2 additional series with each series consisting of the “Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village” workshop followed by the “Paddling Together” workshop. These events will be offered free of charge, primarily to local service providers as many more service providers expressed interest in attending the initial workshop last October than we were able to accommodate.  (Around 60 people per event works well.)  The other series of workshops would run March 29th with follow-up on May 31st and then October 4th with follow-up on November 29th.  



Service providers can initiate far-reaching changes once they truly understand what Indigenous people have experienced/are experiencing.  The Building Bridges and Paddling Together workshops change and enable the connection and interaction with professionals and Indigenous people, thereby having long range and broad impacts on our community. The benefits provided by these workshops are akin to seeds.    These seeds will grow, take root and spread in multiple ways and can enable profound changes in the lives and relationships of not only the workshop participants but the people and workers around them in addition to the culture of  their organizations.  Hundreds possibly thousands of lives in our City and beyond will be impacted.  



  

Our Facilitator, Kathi Camilleri is an Aboriginal woman who has coordinated healing programs in the Aboriginal community for 23 years. She has a Master’s Degree in Leadership Studies.  We are VERY fortunate to have Kathi Camilleri facilitating these workshops. 

 

Workshops:  Each series consists of the following 2 workshops:

1.   Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village. During this experiential workshop, we explore our personal role in supporting the revival of the values that worked so beautifully in Indigenous villages for thousands of years. We also explore in-depth the effects of Residential Schools, Boarding Schools and the Policy of Assimilation. This workshop is geared to solutions rather than recrimination and is a great forum in which to ask questions. The workshop is done from a non-blame and non-shame perspective and invites all participants to become part of the healing that is already happening.



2.   Paddling Together (follow-up to #1) is a strategic planning workshop designed to help organizations create a path toward working more collaboratively and respectfully through strategic planning, goal setting, agreed upon values and the next steps in reconciliation.  Ideally, participants in this workshop would have taken the Building Bridges or similar workshops. It will not be addressing residential schools and their effect in an in-depth way, but the topic may come up.  

      



Joan, Claudio, and I, along with other team members look forward to ensuring the continuation of these extremely relevant workshops. We hope that all of you will not only vote to accept our request for $10,000.00 workshop funding, but will also make a point of yourselves participating in these workshops.  We expect you will find them informative, enlightening and extremely helpful in your daily work representing and working for all residents of Nanaimo.



In closing, we would like to thank you for your kind consideration of our funding request.   We would be pleased to answer any questions you might have at this time.  



Claudio Aguilera, Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre 250 653-6578 

Lynn Burrows, Nanaimo 250 753-3942

Joan Hunting, Nanaimo 250 758-7086






























(perhaps all of you) hold dear to your hearts.
 
 
This past October, after a highly successful Reconciliation Workshop -
  “Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village”, facilitated by
professional Kathi Camilleri,   Tillicum Lelum and   Brechin United’s
Outreach team are  seeking to continue our partnership for 5 additional
Reconciliation Workshops throughout 2019. These workshops will have
a very positive impact in our City of Nanaimo and beyond.   Tillicum
Lelum will continue to provide its space free of charge (although the first
 workshop will be held at Bowen Park clubhouse).  Financial assistance
is needed for facilitation, refreshments and lunch during the workshops,
along with a few necessary supplies. Our delegation today is requesting
$10,000.00 to cover these costs throughout 2019.
 
The first workshop (”Paddling Together”) scheduled for Monday, March
4th will be the follow-up for the highly successful “Building Bridges
Through Understanding the Village” held in October and will consist
primarily of participants of that October workshop. 57 people attended
and at the end of the day’s event, 48 of the 48 participants who
completed evaluation surveys,  indicated that “the workshop met or
exceeded  their expectations”.   Many of the respondents indicated a
desire for further workshops.  Our plans are for 2 additional series with
each series consisting of  the “Building Bridges Through Understanding
the Village” workshop followed by the “Paddling Together” workshop.
These events will be offered free of charge, primarily to local service
providers as many more service providers expressed interest in
attending the initial workshop last October than we were able to
accommodate.   (Around 60 people per event works well.)   The other
series of workshops would run March 29th with follow-up on May 31st

and then October 4th with follow-up on November 29th. 
 
Service providers can initiate far-reaching changes once they truly
understand what Indigenous people have experienced/are
experiencing.   The Building Bridges and Paddling Together workshops
change and enable the connection and interaction with professionals
and Indigenous people,  thereby having long range and broad impacts



on our community. The benefits provided by these workshops are akin
to seeds.       These seeds will grow, take root and spread in multiple
ways and can enable profound changes in the lives and relationships of
not only the workshop participants but the people and workers around
them in addition to the culture of   their organizations.   Hundreds
possibly thousands of lives in our City and beyond will be impacted.  
  
Our Facilitator, Kathi Camilleri is an Aboriginal woman who has
coordinated healing programs in the Aboriginal community for 23 years.
She has a Master’s Degree in Leadership Studies.    We are VERY
fortunate to have Kathi Camilleri facilitating these workshops.
 
Workshops:  Each series consists of the following 2 workshops:

1.   Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village. During
this experiential workshop, we explore our personal role in
supporting the revival of the values that worked so beautifully in
Indigenous villages for thousands of years. We also explore in-
depth the effects of Residential Schools, Boarding Schools and
the Policy of Assimilation. This workshop is geared to solutions
rather than recrimination and is a great forum in which to ask
questions. The workshop is done from a non-blame and non-
shame perspective and invites all participants to become part of
the healing that is already happening.

 
2.   Paddling Together (follow-up to #1) is a strategic planning

workshop designed to help organizations create a path toward
working more collaboratively and respectfully through strategic
planning, goal setting, agreed upon values and the next steps in
reconciliation.   Ideally, participants in this workshop would have
taken the Building Bridges or similar workshops. It will not be
addressing residential schools and their effect in an in-depth way,
but the topic may come up. 

      
 
Joan, Claudio and I, and other team members, look forward to ensuring
the continuation of these extremely relevant workshops. We hope that
all of you will not only vote to accept our request for $10,000.00
workshop funding, but will also make a point of yourselves participating



in these workshops.   We expect you will find them informative,
enlightening and extremely helpful in your daily work representing and
working for all residents of Nanaimo.

In closing, we would like to thank you for your kind consideration of our
request for funding.   We would be pleased to answer any questions you
might have at this time. 

Joan Hunting, Nanaimo 250 758-7086
Claudio Aguilera, Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre 250 653-6578
Lynn Burrows, Nanaimo 250 753-3942
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Revision Jan 11th….  (As mentioned to Joan, Kathi will try to let me know 
later today if Meredith Martin (Snuneymuxw FN) will be helping her facilitate 
on March 4th.)  
 
 
Your Honour Mayor Krog, and Nanaimo City Councillors:      
 
Our delegation consists of Joan Hunting and myself (Lynn Burrows) from 
Brechin United Church Mission and Outreach Team. Unfortunately Claudio 
Aguilera from Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre (partnering with us) 
was unable to be a part of our delegation but has sent his letter of support 
that already has been provided to you.  
 
It is an honour to come before you this evening to request your financial 
support for the continuation of a series of workshops regarding the important 
issue of Reconciliation – something I know most of you (perhaps all of you) 
hold dear to your hearts.  
 
 
This past October, after a highly successful Reconciliation Workshop 
-  “Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village”, facilitated by 
professional Kathi Camilleri,  Tillicum Lelum and  Brechin United’s Outreach 
team are  seeking to continue our partnership for 5 additional Reconciliation 
Workshops throughout 2019. These workshops will have a very positive 
impact in our City of Nanaimo and beyond.  Tillicum Lelum will continue to 
provide its space free of charge (although the first workshop will be held at 
Bowen Park clubhouse).  Financial assistance is needed for facilitation, 
refreshments and lunch during the workshops, along with a few necessary 
supplies. Our delegation today is requesting $10,000.00 to cover these costs 
throughout 2019.  
 
The first workshop (”Paddling Together”) scheduled for Monday, March 4th 
will provide follow-up for the highly successful “Building Bridges Through 
Understanding the Village” held in October and will consist primarily of 
participants of that October workshop. 57 people attended and at the end of 
the day’s event, 48 of the 48 participants who completed evaluation 
surveys, indicated that “the workshop met or exceeded their 
expectations”.  Many of the respondents indicated a desire for further 
workshops.  Our plans are for 2 additional series with each series consisting 
of the “Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village” workshop 



followed by the “Paddling Together” workshop. These events will be offered 
free of charge, primarily to local service providers as many more service 
providers expressed interest in attending the initial workshop last October 
than we were able to accommodate.  (Around 60 people per event works 
well.)  The other series of workshops would run March 29th with follow-up on 
May 31st and then October 4th with follow-up on November 29th.   
 
Service providers can initiate far-reaching changes once they truly 
understand what Indigenous people have experienced/are 
experiencing.  The Building Bridges and Paddling Together workshops 
change and enable the connection and interaction with professionals and 
Indigenous people, thereby having long range and broad impacts on our 
community. The benefits provided by these workshops are akin to 
seeds.    These seeds will grow, take root and spread in multiple ways and 
can enable profound changes in the lives and relationships of not only the 
workshop participants but the people and workers around them in addition 
to the culture of  their organizations.  Hundreds possibly thousands of lives 
in our City and beyond will be impacted.   
 
   
Our Facilitator, Kathi Camilleri is an Aboriginal woman who has coordinated 
healing programs in the Aboriginal community for 23 years. She has a 
Master’s Degree in Leadership Studies.  We are VERY fortunate to have 
Kathi Camilleri facilitating these workshops.  
  
Workshops:  Each series consists of the following 2 workshops: 

1.   Building Bridges Through Understanding the Village. During this 
experiential workshop, we explore our personal role in supporting the 
revival of the values that worked so beautifully in Indigenous villages 
for thousands of years. We also explore in-depth the effects of 
Residential Schools, Boarding Schools and the Policy of Assimilation. 
This workshop is geared to solutions rather than recrimination and is a 
great forum in which to ask questions. The workshop is done from a 
non-blame and non-shame perspective and invites all participants to 
become part of the healing that is already happening. 

 
2.   Paddling Together (follow-up to #1) is a strategic planning workshop 

designed to help organizations create a path toward working more 
collaboratively and respectfully through strategic planning, goal 
setting, agreed upon values and the next steps in 



reconciliation.  Ideally, participants in this workshop would have taken 
the Building Bridges or similar workshops. It will not be addressing 
residential schools and their effect in an in-depth way, but the topic 
may come up.   

       
 
Joan, Claudio, and I, along with other team members look forward to 
ensuring the continuation of these extremely relevant workshops. We hope 
that all of you will not only vote to accept our request for $10,000.00 
workshop funding, but will also make a point of yourselves participating in 
these workshops.  We expect you will find them informative, enlightening and 
extremely helpful in your daily work representing and working for all residents 
of Nanaimo. 
 
In closing, we would like to thank you for your kind consideration of our 
funding request.   We would be pleased to answer any questions you might 
have at this time.   
 
Claudio Aguilera, Tillicum Lelum Aboriginal Health Centre 250 653-6578  
Lynn Burrows, Nanaimo 250 753-3942 
Joan Hunting, Nanaimo 250 758-7086 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 











                        Nanaimo Boathouse & Paddling Centre 
                                                                         5735 Malibu Terrace, Nanaimo, BC V9T 5Y8          250 758 6860       tangclan6@gmail.com   

                                        nanaimoboathouse.org     
 
 

                                                                          A PRIORITY FOR NANAIMO 

 
                                                                                                                                                January, 20, 2016  
 
 

At the Special Open Council Meeting on December 14, 2015, the Nanaimo Boathouse Society made a 
presentation to Council in support of our request for your APPROVAL IN PRINCIPLE for the Nanaimo 
Boathouse & Paddling Centre at Brechin. 

Several questions were asked and answered of the presenters, followed by a debate by Council  with 
further questions and comments. No decision was made or direction given but deferred until after an 
upcoming strategic planning session by Council.  

To ensure the accurate information about the Boathouse is readily available to all Mayor &  Council 
plus Staff, we hereby provide a brief of the main questions asked and comments made, with our 
answers, augmented by more relevant information where necessary. 

Thank you for reading this material and should you need any further clarification, please call me at    
250 758 6860 or email:  tangclan6@gmail.com. 

Camela Tang, 
President,  
Nanaimo Boathouse Society 
 
Q 1.  Parking - concerned that it is already crowded....how will we deal with that? 
 
A 1.   We agree that the parking lot is periodically utilized from May through September, when the fish 
are running and its summertime, but not all year round. Paddling is mainly in the summer too, but 
many programs run year-round. Most paddlers do not bring boats (kayaks, canoes, dragon boats) and 
trailers with them, unless there is a racing event. With the Boathouse, paddlers and boats will enter 
through the building or outside decks and launch off the docks at the front. So essentially, paddlers 
will not be using the 2 existing ramps which will primarily be available to motor boaters and 
commercial traffic. There are also other parking lots close by. 
Trailer parking issues and delays on the launch ramps are mainly due to the motor boaters, not 
paddlers. We have checked with City Parking Services who monitor the parking capacity, and while it 
depends on the season, they advised that they have never had an issue with capacity. 
We also looked at the parking design and in 2013 a plan was designed to accommodate more vehicles. 
We did not submit it to anyone or to the City as we did not think it was an appropriate time.  
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Q 2.  Who owns the Site?  (Brechin Boat Ramp) 
          Is the group married to this site; what about others that may already have services, they are 
asking for new services to be brought to this site? 
 
A 2. The site, Brechin Boat Ramp, is owned by the City of Nanaimo. 
        Other locations along the Newcastle Channel, Maffeo Sutton Park, the Commercial Harbour and 
the South Downtown Waterfront (incl. the Wilcox Yard) have been carefully considered and are not 
suitable for a variety of reasons: 

• the topography is not suitable whereas Brechin has a gradual slope 
• the mud/silt and tides at the mouth of the Milestone make it unsuitable for more docks and 

boats at Maffeo Sutton; even more congested parking and no other parking lots close by 
• large boats and other traffic, especially in the Commercial Harbour and South Downtown 

Waterfront are incompatible with paddling craft, creating a dangerous environment...it must 
be safety first 

• these areas are extremely exposed to the wind and weather whereas Brechin and the 
Newcastle Channel are generally sheltered, year round 

• this Society is not interested in building the Boathouse on commercially owned land and be 
subject to the vagaries of private owners. This Boathouse is to be a community amenity and 
the ownership best lies with the City who could hold it in perpetuity for the citizens of 
Nanaimo 

• Sealand Market - we met with the owner and toured the site thoroughly. The building is not 
suitable, it will need to be re-zoned for Assembly and then brought up to present code  
standards (seismic), the costs would be prohibitive.   

 
 Q 3.  - Operating costs and maintenance....wish we had some numbers. 
           - Do not want to 'commit' the City to unknown costs. 
           - Core Review is the priority right now 
 
A 3.   - Operating Cost Budget:  We did not address the budget (2014) in detail, instead we left it open 
for discussion and negotiation during our review and development process after the AIP and before 
our request for the Approval to Proceed.  This is a more prudent.           
          - Commitment - Granting the AIP does not mean 'commitment' to monies discussed at this time. 
In preparation for Step 3 - Approval to Proceed, we must provide an operating plan and budget, so 
Council will still have control over what you would commit to. See attached City Guidelines. 
          - Core Review -  Expected completion by March 2016. We are looking at a 2-3 year horizon for 
Approval to Proceed and building by 2020.  
 
Q 4.   - VIU must invest; NPA must invest; we now have the hotel tax to fund events, who's investing? 
A 4.    - We've been working with VIU, NPA, NHA, SFN, NEDC & Tourism.  They are aware and 
supportive of the project but we cannot discuss financial support until after we are granted the AIP. 
 
Q. 5  - What about Westwood Lake?  Seems most Centres in Canada are on lakes and rivers. 
 A. 5  - Westwood Lake is a Green Zone which precludes construction on the water. It is also not 
suitable for paddling. Most of Canada is land bound so they use lakes and rivers, but we are fortunate 
to be on an island in the ocean.                                                                                                                       page 2 



The vast majority of paddlers in Nanaimo and Region, as well as tourists, are ocean paddlers.  
We are the Harbour City yet we do not have a facility on the waterfront to showcase or maximize use 
of our harbour and ocean by people-powered craft. This can be a key element of our Tourism.  
The parking issue would worsen at Westwood with no relief from nearby parking lots, there are none.                          

  
Q 6.  - This is a Tourism issue, where are they on this? 
          - Campaigned on Tourism but not to walk on/walk off the ferry 
          - Want to see Tourism spin off; bring back concrete numbers 
 
A 6.   -  Tourism Nanaimo is very interested in this project. We have presented to them and to NEDC a 
couple of times and they understand the financial, health and lifestyle benefits, it will bring. 
           -  Visitors coming from the mainland still count as 'Tourists' bringing new money into the  
              community, even if they come as foot passengers off the ferry. 
           -  Tourism spin-off as calculated in the Feasibility Study (April 2014). 
 
(Excerpt from MNP Feasibility Study 2014) 
The Nanaimo Boathouse & Paddling Centre is also expected to bring new paddling-related festivals and 
events to Nanaimo, as well as support and expand the current events. The creation of new festivals and 
events is expected to generate additional annual economic impacts for Nanaimo and the province through 
expenditures on goods and services and the attraction of out-of-region visitors. The economic impact of 
new festivals and events is indicated below. 

Figure 1: Economic Impacts of New Festivals and Events through the Nanaimo Boathouse 

 

We estimate annual direct, indirect and induced output of $425 thousand and a total nominal GDP 
contribution of over $211 thousand. These impacts are derived from the following expected events: 

• Outrigger Canoe Race with 200 competitors and 400 crew and supporters. 
• Adventure Bike/Run/Paddle Race with 200 competitors and 400 crew and supporters. 
• Stand-up paddle board race series with 35 competitors and 45 crew and supporters.  

 
The economic impact of the Boathouse is significant when compared to the economic benefits of sport 
tourism in Nanaimo. According to the City of Nanaimo’s ‘Balanced Scoreboard: Economic Benefits 
Generated by Sport Tourism, the average economic output of sport tourism events in Nanaimo from 2009 
to 2012 was just under $2.5 million.1 In this context, the Boathouse's economic impact from new events 
and festivals is contributing almost 17% in additional economic benefits. 

   

                                                           
1 City of Nanaimo, “Economic Benefits Generated by Sport Tourism”. 
http://www.nanaimo.ca/UploadedFilesPath/Scorecard/Financial%20Perspective_F9%20Sports.pdf                                                                  page 3 

 Output GDP Employment (FTE) Tax Revenue 
Direct $251,387 $130,721 1.8 $22,625 
Indirect and Induced $173,457 $  80,444 1.2 $17,597 
Total $424,843 $211,165 3.1 $40,222 



 
Nanaimo Boathouse & Paddling Centre 

                                                                                5735 Malibu Terrace, Nanaimo, BC V9T 5Y8          250 758 6860       tangclan6@gmail.com 

 
The Nanaimo Boathouse & Paddling Centre at Brechin Point 

 
                                                          A Boathouse & Paddling Centre will be of great benefit to the residents and                    
                                                          paddling  communities of Nanaimo and the Mid- Island, embracing all              
                                                          forms of paddling (kayak, canoe, First Nations canoe, outrigger canoe,  
                                                          dragon boat), with Paddlers of all  ages and levels of ability including  
                                                          those with  disabilities, youth and seniors.                                                                                                                                             
                                                          Our objective is to work with the City of Nanaimo to have one built.                                                                                                               
The April 2014 Feasibility Study for the Nanaimo Boathouse & Paddling Centre clearly concluded that the 
Centre is feasible and will bring economic and quality of life benefits to Nanaimo as a whole. 

From 2012 to 2016 the Nanaimo Boathouse Society conducted numerous meetings with City Councillors & 
MLAs, MPs, SFN, VIU, Staff, paddling teams, corporations,  businesses and  members of the community. 

The Society is planning to have the Boathouse project underway by 2020.  

Projected Costs in 2014:    Building  $3.9m                            Fees & Contingency  $500k   
                                                  Services to the Site 
 
Economic impact:  (Feasibility Study dated April 2014) 
 - Construction phase:  $8.04m  
 - Output Operations:   $564k annually 
 - Additional people & events  coming to Nanaimo:   $424k annually 
  
Some of the deficiencies in Nanaimo the Boathouse will help resolve: 
- Marine Tournament & Festival Organization; Development of Eco/Marine/Adventure tourism 
- Security for Society boats & equipment: prevention of vandalism, theft, and weather damage 
- Washrooms and changing facilities at an accessible, convenient distance from launch sites, popular   
  paddling  locations, marine festivals & events 
- Boat moorage and storage 
- Centre for local and regional paddling training, certification & accreditation  
- Research conducted in the Feasibility Study confirmed there is a need for a Boathouse & Paddling Centre in   
  Nanaimo and that the proposed Brechin boat ramp location would be the best location for such services.  
- A similar facility has been developed in Victoria over the past 4 years but there are currently no other   
  facilities in the Mid-Island and North Island region offering comparable services. The Boathouse will 
  therefore be able to provide those needed services to residents, visitors, current and future paddlers. 
   
Facility Amenities: 

• Low freeboard docks  
• Indoor boat storage and maintenance workshop 
• Washrooms; showers; lockers 
• Handicap access; elevator 
• Mechanical hoist for boats on docks to facilitate seniors and  para - paddling 
• First aid room; team room; administrative space; meeting space for community groups incl. RCM SAR 



• Rental space for Event hosting with a Catering kitchen  
• Outdoor rental storage for kayaks & canoes 

 
The following Activities & Programs are proposed: 

• Kayak/ Canoe/ Outrigger training/ Dragon boat training and activities 
• Snuneymuxw First Nation Cross Cultural Training & Events (in collaboration with SFN) 
• Youth paddling initiatives; Seniors Paddling Program; Para-paddling Opportunities 
• Vancouver Island University (VIU) Outdoors and International Student programs, continuing their 

current programming 
• Safety training e.g. Paddle Canada's PaddleSmart and AdventureSmart programs; RCM SAR . 
• Coach Certification and Accreditation programs 
• Paddling Festivals and Tournaments 
• Facility will be an excellent waterfront venue for hosting community and private events. 

 
Brechin Boat Ramp Use Issues.... we are very aware of the parking concerns and the issues  of the ramp use. 
This will be a long term and continual process which we are willing to work on with the boating community 
and City Staff. The kayaks, dragon boats and outrigger canoes will not use the existing boat ramps, they will 
be moored and launched from the Boathouse docks, which are clear of the ramps. 

Benefits - City of Nanaimo Strategic Plans 2012 - 2015 and 2016 - 2019;  the Successful City Initiative  (GNCC)  
 *Strategic Priorities, Community and Social Impacts: 
-  *Health & Wellness - Quality of Life   
-  *Waterfront Enhancement; safe access to the water; waters sheltered from weather 
-  *Tourism and product development 
-  *Community Building Partnerships to include Snuneymuxw First Nation, VIU, Tourism, NPA and others.  
 
While waiting for the Approval in Principle from Nanaimo City Council, we continued to build community 
awareness and support for the Boathouse & Paddling Centre. We also began our community programs 
creating a Seniors paddling program and held our first Paddlefun Fest, May 2015 and then again in May 2016. 
The Seniors paddling program has grown and is still running year-round. 

May 2014 - Dec. 2015 we applied for the Approval in Principle (AIP) from the City of Nanaimo. That would 
have allowed us to move on to final design, drawings, approvals, permits and the fundraising campaign for 
the building and start-up costs. At that time we were told that the Project had to be a City Priority.  The 
2016 - 2019 Strategic Priorities Plan was renewed in Spring 2016. The Boathouse was not listed as a priority. 

It is now with renewed optimism that we bring this Project Initiative before you, for your serious 
consideration and ask that you select it as a Priority for Nanaimo.  However, we can no longer undertake to 
raise the funds for the Building, but are most willing to work with the City through the Parks and 
Recreation Department to bring the Boathouse & Paddling Centre building to fruition.  

The Nanaimo Boathouse Society will also work with the various paddling organizations and sponsors, to 
acquire boats and equipment, and arrange for the programming at the Centre. 

Sincerely, 
Camela Tang, 
President,  
Nanaimo Boathouse & Paddling Centre 
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Parks and Recreation Commission 

 
GUIDELINES FOR COMMUNITY CAPITAL PROJECTS 

 
The City of Nanaimo through its Parks and Recreation Commission encourages community projects 
that enhance the quality of life and leisure in Nanaimo.  The Commission may support projects by 
recommending that City Council provide financial assistance, enable the use of City land or assign staff 
to help with project development.    
 
STEP 1 – DETERMINING PROJECT FEASIBLITY 
 
A community organization or group considering a community capital project that may either require the 
City’s financial assistance or be constructed on City land, is to present its idea to the Parks and 
Recreation Commission.  If the Commission determines that the project is in the community’s interest 
and helps achieve the goals of the City, staff will be asked to work with the community group in the 
development of a project plan that includes an information report to Council outlining the public process.   
 
STEP 2 – APPROVAL IN PRINCIPLE 
 
The community organization will return and present the project plan to Commission or the appropriate 
standing Sub-Committee of the Parks and Recreation Commission.  The presentation will include: 
 
1. A description of the project and its benefit to the community; including reference to community 

master plans, if applicable. 
2. A conceptual drawing and a site plan. 
3. An estimated project budget including all funding sources (cash, grants, loans, donations and 

volunteer hours) and the financial assistance that is being requested from the City.  
4. An estimated operating budget and how the project will be operated and/or maintained. 
5. A detailed fundraising plan. 
6. An estimated project timeline. 
7. The public input process required. 
 
Based on this presentation, a recommendation will be forwarded to the Parks and Recreation 
Commission.  If the project feasibility phase is recommended by the Commission, then a report will be 
provided to Council outlining the scope of the project, and the steps of the process.  Commission 
endorsement of the project will be subject to approval by Council.  If support is given for the project, the 
organization may initiate a fundraising campaign and develop more detailed plans.  
 
STEP 3 – APPROVAL TO PROCEED 
 
Before the project proceeds, the community organization must present to department staff:  
 

1. Construction drawings and specifications. 
2. A detailed site plan. 
3. A project budget including written quotes for all work. 
4. A construction plan and schedule. 
5. An operating plan and budget.   
6. A verification of financing from all sources. 
7. Alternative Approval Process 

 
All capital projects built on City property will become the property of the City. 
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